
Dates for your diary 

Monday 27th March 

Class photographs today :) 

Wednesday 29th March 

Maths Whizz parent          
engagement meeting 

Friday 31st March 

PTA Easter Egg Hunt and 
after school Tuck shop 

Last day of Spring 2 term,  

Friday 31st March—          
Monday 17th April 

Easter holidays 

Monday 17th April 

Inset day.  Children return 
to school on Tuesday 18th 

April 

Tues 2nd and Weds 3rd May 

Parent Meetings 

 

 

 

Pennoweth News 
Friday 24th March 2023 

There has been some very lovely music—and singing (!) - coming from our classrooms this 
week as children are fully involved in their music projects.  Please check the website 
for information about what the children are learning. 

We have the photographer in school for class photographs on Monday. 

We have Maths Whizz parent information events next week.  Please see the letter that 
came out on Marvellous Me for more information.  There are 2 meetings, both online.  
You are very welcome to comeinto school on Wednesday morning and sit in the hall to 
watch the morning meeting if you would like :) 

Thank you very much to everyone who has responded to the parent questionnaire so 
far; we very much appreciate your feedback. The questionnaire will remain open until 
the end of this term if you haven't yet responded.  You can find the questionnaire via 
this link: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdWOu3miQxMDPLh5uxw-
einxvaqRGGdt0Pn0oPTcvxa6rjnMw/viewform?usp=sf_link   Please do add your name to 
the questionnaire if you would like us to respond to you individually (or contact us via 
one of the team email addresses). 

Congratulations to Nathan (Porthleven) for achieving his reading target this week!  
Well done Nathan, keep up the great work! 

A big thank you to the PTA who are busily arranging an Easter Egg hunt for Friday!  
There is also a tuck shop at the end of the day next Friday (please see flyer over the 
page). 

I know that this is a recurring entry on the newsletter but please can we ask again that 
everyone takes extra care at drop off and pick up times.  Please be mindful of where 
you are parking cars to ensure that residents aren’t blocked in and take care when mov-
ing your vehicle to be aware of pedestrians.  Cars should not be parked on the grass 
verges by the school entrance as this blocks sight lines.  Many parents have shared 
their concerns with us, and we absolutely share the concerns, but we need your help as 
we don’t have any powers to move cars or direct traffic on the public roadway.  We will 
speak with our PCSO and the council again and request some support but please can 
we ask everyone to be careful and considerate. 

Finally, next week is our last week of the Spring term!  We break up for the Easter 
break on Friday 31st March at the usual time.  Just a reminder that Monday 17th April 
is a whole school inset day so children are due back into school on Tuesday 18th April. 

 

School Lunches 

Week beginning          
27th March 2023 

week 1 of the menu 

 

Our phase email addresses are: 

eyfs@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Nursery and Reception) 

KS1@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 1 and 2) 

lowerKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 3 and 4) 

upperKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 5 and 6) 

Or contact: help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk 

 

 

We are safe.  We feel loved.  We take responsibility.  We are always learning.  We are ready. 

@PennowethS 



Character Qualities 
This year we will be changing the 4 key characteristics we are on the look out for every term.  For Spring, we are looking for 
children who are demonstrating the characteristics of being: 

Creative 
Dependable 

Inspiring 
Resourceful 

We also have our Stars of the Week, who have been classroom superstars and DNA Champions for each phase. 

 

Quality Children Spotted in R, y1 and Y2 Children Spotted in Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 

 Creative Porthcurno: Oscar 

Gwithian: Lovaya 

Marazion: Natalyia 

Newlyn:Cory 

Mevagissey: Alea 

Porthleven: Archie 

Lizard: Lily 

Pendeen:Lena 

Godrevy: Lexi 

Dependable Porthcurno: Willow 

Gwithian: Lola 

Marazion: Albie 

Newlyn: Emillie 

Mevagissey: Elodie 

Porthleven: Hunter 

Lizard: Ivy 

Pendeen: Harley 

Godrevy: Jenny 

Inspiring 

 

Porthcurno: Freddie 

Gwithian: Nylah 

Marazion: Ben 

Newlyn: Cody 

Mevagissey: Joseph 

Porthleven: Megan 

Lizard:Jessica 

Pendeen: Mikolaj 

Godrevy:Walter 

Resourceful 

  

Porthcurno:Halle 

Gwithian: Zakary 

Marazion: Maisie 

Newlyn: Kaydon 

Mevagissey: Jack 

Porthleven: Wyatt 

Lizard:Oliver 

Pendeen: Evie 

Godrevy:Jack 

  

 

  

Restormel: Prahaan 

Tintagel: Neve 

Porthcurno: Denas 

Gwithian: Jax 

Marazion: Oscar 

Newlyn:  Starla 

Mevagissey: Olivia 

Porthleven: Blaise 

Lizard: Jazmin 

Pendeen: Daniel 

We are safe champions:  KS1: Seb, LKS2: Reese, UKS2: Jacob 

We feel loved champions:  KS1: Grace, LKS2: Summer, UKS2: Ashton 

We take responsibility champions:  Restormel: Kotryna, Tintagel: Harper, KS1: Natalie, LKS2: Tegen, UKS2: Ana-Maria 

We are always learning champions: KS1: Massen T, LKS2: Tiana, UKS2: Brandon 

We are ready champions: KS1: Olivia, LKS2: Kyson, UKS2: Thea 



Gardening Club 
Monday 20th March—Week 8 

Pesky pigeons, sneaky sparrows, crafty crows...you’ve guessed it, we’ve had some cheeky birds come into the poly-
tunnel and pinch some of our broad beans and spinach and pecked the top off the sunflowers that were just 
sprouting! 

So first job today was to tidy up and we’ve hung some old cds above to try to frighten them off. Hope that 
works 

Next we filled up the potato bags as they are really doing well and are nearly at the top of the bags ,then we 
counted 31 tea bags to go in the compost bin. We replanted some of the radish seeds that have grown so that 
they have bigger pots to grow in as we still need some more soil for the ground. We used some old pots and con-
tainers to cover the other plants to hopefully protect them and then we went indoors for a change to prepare 
some cress seeds to take home. We had to scrunch up a piece of tissue in the bottom of the pot, add water but 
not too  much, then sprinkle on the seeds. 

Thinking about our polytunnel Lilly G said “ we need a scarecrow to scare away the birds” 

What a great idea. 

I wonder if anyone would like an Easter holiday challenge? 

I would love to see your creation if you can and then they can go into the tunnel but don’t make them too big! 





 

 
 Attendance 

We aim for all our children to have 
at least 96% attendance throughout 

the year.   
Overall attendance for last week was 

94.6% 

See below for the attendance for each 
class last week. 

Lizard 90.22% 

Restormel 90.45% 

Gwithian 91.00% 

Tintagel 91.22% 

Mevagissey 93.57% 

Pendeen 94.48% 

Newlyn 95.33% 

Godrevy 95.52% 

Pendennis 96.02% 

Marazion 96.67% 

Porthleven 96.77% 

Porthcurno 99.35% 

Congratulations Porthcurno :) 









Online Music Lessons -  Pennoweth Primary School 

 

Does your child wish to learn an instrument or sing? Try a free, no-commitment taster lesson! 

SAM Music Service provide one-to-one online music lessons, both during term-time and over the school holidays at a discounted 

rate. Enquire at SAMMusicService.com to try a free taster lesson. 

Click the link below to enquire and watch a video about SAM’s online instrument lessons: 

 

https://sammusicservice.com/ 

Free, no-commitment taster lesson, try an instrument 

Discounted Christmas holiday lessons available 

Playback videos of your lessons, helpful for practice 

Progress through Grade exams, also available online 

Performance opportunities in school assemblies and concerts 

Online weekly 30 minute 1:1 lessons Mon-Fri up to 8pm, and Sats 9am-5pm 

Learn to play Guitar / Drum Kit / Piano (Keyboard) / Vocals from home 

Enquire by visiting www.sammusicservice.com or calling 0800 756 9411 

______________________________________________ 

 

“Both my daughters look forward to their individual weekly lessons. They are both making excellent progress and have a great rapport with 

their teachers. It’s easy and straightforward to connect online for lessons! Highly recommended with 5 stars!! ⭐️⭐️⭐️⭐️⭐️” 

Mrs Wellman-Bailey 

______________________________________________ 

 

SAM Music Service provides 30 minute 1:1 online music lessons, allowing your child the opportunity of learning to play the guitar, drum 

kit, piano / keyboard or to sing from home. 

 

Lessons are weekly and affordable at £17.50 per lesson and £16 in the holidays, suitable for both children and adults, and the first lesson is 

free! SAM also offers gift vouchers to purchase here: https://www.sammusicservice.com/gift-vouchers/ - the ideal musical gift! 

 

To enquire, complete the short contact form on SAM’s website (www.sammusicservice.com), and they’ll be in touch soon, or you can 
email lessons@sammusicservice.com, or call 0800 756 9411 to speak to one of their friendly team. Or reach out on social media 
@sammusicservice 

https://sammusicservice.com/
http://www.sammusicservice.com
https://www.sammusicservice.com/gift-vouchers/
http://www.sammusicservice.com
mailto:lessons@sammusicservice.com





